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22 November School Photos 

14 December 
Yr 6 Graduation   
Yr 6 Farewell  

16 December Last day of school 

1 February 2022 
Yrs 1-6 students return 
to school 

School Rules 

The West Express
 

Fairfield West Public School 
Palmerston Rd, Fairfield West. 2165 

Phone: 9604 5568 
Email: fairfieldw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Fairfield West Public School has the Skoolbag App. 
Newsletters, dates and important messages can 
now be delivered straight to your smart phone. For 
instructions on how to download the app visit our 
School Website.  
 

  

                            
 

Follow us on Twitter 
                  @FairWestPS 
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Dear parents and caregivers 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS – NEW DATE – Monday 22 November 
Due to unforeseen circumstances the School Photographs will now be held on Monday 22 
November. If you would like to purchase photographs, please return the envelope as soon as 
possible. To purchase sibling photographs a separate envelope needs to be completed and 
returned to the office. Students will be required to wear full school uniform for the photographs, 
this includes black shoes and white socks.  
   
ATTENDING SCHOOL 
The Department of Education has set out the following guidelines about students and staff 
attending school: 
Staff and students must not attend work or school if unwell, even with mild symptoms of COVID-
19.  

Any person with any COVID-19 symptoms must be sent home and not return to school unless: 

• they have a negative COVID-19 test result and are symptom free or 
 

• they have isolated for 10 days, when no medical certificate is available. 
 

In circumstances where students or staff have other medical reasons for recurrent symptoms, a 
letter from their GP is sufficient to negate the requirement for a negative test. 

Where a person has previously tested positive for COVID-19, NSW Health will provide them with 
a medical clearance that allows them to return to school or work.  
 
YEAR 6 GRADUATION AND FAREWELL – CHANGE OF DATE AND LOCATION 
Both the Year 6 Graduation and Year 6 Farewell will now take place on Tuesday 14 December. 
The Year 6 Graduation will take place in the morning and will run under Level 3 Covid restrictions. 
Unfortunately, we are unable to welcome parents onsite for this assembly. The assembly will be 
filmed and the recording link provided to families.  
 
We are unable to hold the Year 6 Farewell at Fairfield RSL as previously planned due to Covid 
guidelines that require a vaccinated parent to attend with every student. Hence the Year 6 
Farewell will take place at school during the afternoon of Tuesday 14 December. The year 6 
teachers are planning a fun afternoon of games and music. Unfortunately, we are unable to 
welcome parents onsite for the farewell. You will receive more detailed information next week.  
 
2022 PLANNING 

The executive is currently looking at student enrolments for 2022 so class sizes can be organised. 

If you are going on a holiday before the end of the year or leaving during the break and not 

returning until after the school year begins, please complete the slip at the end of the newsletter 

and return it to the front office as soon as possible. You can also call the office on 96045568 and 

inform an office staff member. We need to know this information so we can keep your placement 

open.  
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KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENT FOR 2022 

If you have a child who is turning 5 or 6 in 2022 it is time to contact the school about the enrolment 

process.  

Do you know of any other family or friends in the Fairfield West area with a child ready for school? 
Let them know that now is a great time to begin the enrolment process!  

Contact the school office on 9604 5568 alternatively you can apply online through the school 

website https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html 

 
SCHOOL UNIFORMS 
If you would like to purchase school uniforms, please complete an order form and return it to the 
office with payment. Your child will be given the new uniform at school. Please see the order form 
at the back of this newsletter. Please remember to write your child’s name and class on all uniform 
items, especially jumpers and jackets. Any lost items can be easily returned if your child has their 
name on it.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
STAFF LEARNING 
Not only do the students spend their days learning but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the 
past two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning 
opportunities: 

• Instructional Leaders Masterclass 2 hours – two Instructional Leaders and three 

Assistant Principals.  

• Leadership Professional Learning – Deputy Principal 

• School Improvement Plan Evaluation three hours – Deputy Principal, two Instructional 

Leaders and four Assistant Principals 

 

Enjoy a restful weekend,  
Tracy Funnell 
Relieving Principal 

I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit 
  

 News from the Principal  
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5W have had a great return to school. They have been working collaboratively and 

participated in many fun learning experiences. 5W had the opportunity to play sporting 

games with their grade peers, participate in music lessons and work in teams to solve 

mathematical problems. 

Finally, students used their creative skills to put up the class Christmas tree and decorate 

it with ornaments, some of which they designed themselves. 

            

 

          

Student Learning 
 



 
Learning in 5S 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5S are excited to be back in class and have started the term getting back into 
routines. We have been working hard to build our comprehension skills during 

reading groups. We have been learning to use different strategies to improve 
our multiplication and division skills. 

 

This term, 5S students have been busy preparing for their leadership 
speeches. 

 

We have been enjoying 
our time in music each 
week, learning to play 

the glockenspiel with Mr 
Post. 
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Christmas Stationery Pack 
for children 4-12 years 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 

Please find below the details of our FREE Christmas stationery pack for covid 

impacted families. 

Please complete the forms attached to this information sheet and return them by as 

soon as possible to The Parks Community Network office, or via email at 
ekpcoordinator@parkscommunity.org.au  
These activity packs are limited and will only be given with a completed permission 

form (including all the pages) so book a pack as quick as possible so you don’t miss 

out!  

 

 

 

ALL packs are collectible (after making appointment) from The Parks 

Community Network on the working days Monday, Wednesday and Friday 8.15 

am to 3.15 pm. Please call before coming and have an appointment to come. 

Please wear a mask. 

(Stockland Wetherill Park Shopping Centre, 561-583 Polding street, Wetherill 

Park, NSW 2164) 
 
Stockland Town Centre, Community Service Centre 

Polding Street, Wetherill Park  

PO Box 3147, Wetherill Park NSW 2164 

Ph: (02) 9609 7400 fax: (02) 9757 1094 

ABN:  21 309 587 346 

cdw1@parkscommunity.org.au 

www.parkscommunity.org.au 
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Christmas Stationery Pack – Data Collection 

for children 4-12 years 

 

The information that you provide on this form includes your personal information. Your personal information is 

protected by law, including the Privacy Act 1988. Your personal information collected on this form is used primarily 

for The Parks Community Network Incorporated's purposes for record keeping and funding body accountability.  

 

As part of the services provided to you by The Parks Community Network Inc. we need to collect some information 

about you to assist the Australian Government Department of Social Services to conduct performance reporting 

and research relating to the services that you receive from this organization. To assist this process, The Parks 

Community Network Inc. will enter your personal information onto the DSS Data Exchange web-based portal, which 

is administered by the Department of Social Services. The Department of Social Services will not use your personal 

information in an identifiable form when conducting its research and evaluation, except where you have agreed or 

it is required by law.   

 

You can find more information about the way the Department of Social Services will manage your personal 

information, including information about accessing and correcting personal information held on the DSS Data 

Exchange and making privacy complaints at the DSS website.  For information about how The Parks Community 

Network Inc. manages your personal information, please contact Parks on 02 96097400. 

 

Name: _______________________________________Signature: _______________________________ 

 

Date: ____________________________ 

 

Please provide the following information for your child: 

Given name: Surname: 

Date of birth: Gender:   

Suburb: Indigenous status: 

Place of birth: Main language: 

Contact Number:  
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W I L L  Y O U R  C H I L D  B E  A B S E N T  F R O M  S C H O O L  A T  T H E  E N D  O F  T E R M  4 ?  

The last day of school is Thursday 16 December. If you know your child will not be at school at the end of term but will return for 
the 2022 school year, please write a note to the class teacher stating the date/s of absence and reason. An ‘Application for 
Exemption from Attendance’ (available from the office) MUST be submitted if your child is going to be absent. 
 

Is your child leaving Fairfield West Public School? 
In order to plan our classes for next year, it is vital we know the number of students who will be enrolled at our school in 2022. 
Please inform the office if your child is not returning to Fairfield West Public School next year or will be returning after Tuesday 1 
February, 2022. 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

NOTICE OF STUDENT LEAVING 
(Please give to office) 

 

My child _____________________of class ________WILL NOT BE returning to Fairfield West Public School next year. Their last 

day will be __________. The school they will attend next year is ____________________________________________. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

NOTICE OF STUDENT RETURNING AFTER 29 JANUARY 2021 
(Please give to office) 

 

My child _______________________of class ___________will be returning to Fairfield West Public School next year  
 
but will return after Tuesday 1 February, 2022 due to _______________________________. They will return on 
______________. 
       (reason)      (date)  

 


